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ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

 

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Benefun International Holdings Limited (the 

“Company”) wish to announce that the Company and The Cathay Capital Group are 

in preliminary negotiation in respect of a possible acquisition by a subsidiary of the 

Company of certain technologies and patents in relation to fertilizer manufacturing, 

which may constitute a discloseable transaction of the Company pursuant to the Rules 

Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 

based on the currently available information.  As at the date of this announcement, 

no agreements have yet been reached in relation to the above.  Further announcement 

will be made by the Company as and when appropriate.  

 

The aforementioned possible transaction may or may not materialize.  

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise 

caution when dealing in the shares of the Company. 

 

By Order of the Board 

Lawrence LO King Fat 

Company Secretary 
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